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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales_7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
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Ken Peterson PGK 

Delores Navarro 

 

 

Scott Schuster (covid-19 & pneumonia) 

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver          Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)     Louie Chavez     George Limar     

Mario Bica – (paralysis)      

 

 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Patricia Cambell (stroke) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & 

Friends 

Anu Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Shelly Marks (breast cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (upcoming pacemaker installation) 

Carol (home recovering from surgery) – Bob Marsh’s Wife 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights: 
 

 We enter a new Columbian year with a fresh slate.  Because of the reduction of COVID 

restrictions, we have the opportunity to really reach out and reconnect with our family, friends, 

parish and community.  Last year was a once in a lifetime year, but our Council remained a "Can-do" 

Council.  Can you believe that in the midst of a pandemic, we held a blood drive, held a drive-

through fish fry, helped set up a COVID testing station at St I, held a 6-week consecration to St 

Joseph, helped provide food to needy families twice a month, started up a virtual weekly rosary and 

raised huge amounts of money for individuals with disabilities and for veterans who need 

wheelchairs!  I've extremely grateful for all your support to make these programs work so well. 

 

 July brings a new chance for renewal.  We will have officer training on July 24th and 

installation of officers on Sunday, July 25th in the Hall after 9:45.  Please attend if you can to 

support our new officers.  With a new year also come a time to step up to new responsibilities.  

Please take a look at the back of the newsletter at all our programs and let me or the Deputy Grand 

Knight know if you'd like to lead or participate in one.  Also, especially you new Knights, please let 

me know of your interests for our Council.  We are interested in all ideas for Social, Faith, Family, 

Community and Life events.   The only way we grow is to continue to innovate with new ideas and 

passion to carry it out.  Because of these new ideas, we were able to carry out many successful 

programs during the last pandemic-hindered year. 

 

 Finally, let's reflect on the strong ideas actions that let to our independence in America that 

we celebrate on July 4th.  And remember, with independence comes responsibility to be a beacon of 

light and Christ’s love to our brothers and sisters. 

 

May God richly bless you and your families. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 

 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 
 

 

                       True Freedom 
 

 

 The Declaration of Independence tells us that we are “endowed with certain inalienable 

rights.” The Constitution guarantees that the government will protect those rights for all its citizens. 

These two documents clearly reveal that our nation’s freedom depends clearly on a strong 

Constitution. Our founding fathers wanted us to have individual freedom, but they did not have in 

mind a lifestyle that would allow us to do whatever we pleased or trample on others freedom in the 

process. When the Declaration of Independence was approved in Congress they were very much 

aware that it would only work well in a society that acknowledged God as our Creator who is a God 

that endows “all people with the right to life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness.” 

 

 God is concerned for all people, and the Bible is the only book that tells us that we are 

guaranteed freedom from sin. It is Gods Declaration, His “Bill of Rights.” Our greatest freedom is 

freedom from sin. Two thousand years ago when the Lord cried out on the cross. “It is finished.” 

That was the believers “declaration of independence.” We were set free from the oppression of sin 

and death. On that cross we were set free for all eternity, if we trust in Him. 

 

 So while we are enjoying our backyard barbeques and our fireworks remember the hard 

fought battles and struggles that has given us this great country. It is because of those sacrifices by 

our brave men and women that we have the gift of freedom today. Take time to think about just how 

blessed we are. 

 

 Remember I Peter 2:9 You are a chosen generation, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, His 

own special people.  

 

 Romans 8:21 “creation its self will be set free from its bondage of corruption and obtain the 

freedom of glory being the children of God.” 

 

  Ephesians 2:8 “For by grace you have been saved through faith. This is not your own doing: 

it is a gift from God. 

 

 As Christians we have freedom over sin and death when we follow Christ. We cannot enjoy 

true freedom if we refuse to acknowledge God and follow Him as our Lord and Savior. 
NSS 

 

 

 



 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 

 

  

                           

 

Brother Knights, 

 

Mass Dispensation has ended I hope to see you all at mass now. Happy 4th of July.  

 

  July  2nd  H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:00 am 

  July  3rd  H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:30 am 

  July  4th  “Independence Day” 

  July 15th  Officers Meeting Zoom 

  July 16th  H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:00 am 

  July 17th  H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:30 am 

  July 21st  Member Meeting 
 July 24th  Officer Training 
 July 25th  Installation of Officers 
  
 

  

Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 Was great seeing many members at our June Member Meeting, held live in the Church Hall, 

and also a few on Zoom.  Election of Officers for the next Fraternal Year was held. Installation will 

be held after the 9:45 Mass on July 25th. I hope you can all be there to support next Fraternal Year’s 

officers. 

 

 I want to congratulate our new Council Officers as they begin to guide our Council in this 

new Columbian year.  Please give our worthy Grand Knight, Rick Tkach, and our worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight, Brian Cota lots of support and assistance with our activities and programs this year 

as we further develop the Faith in Action program model and expand Leave No Neighbor Behind. 

I also want to give a special thanks to Rolly Arenz, PGK, for helping us successfully conduct many 

Business Meetings and Member Meetings on Zoom.  

 

 Total membership consists of 126 Associate Members, 97 Insurance Members, 5 Honorary 

Members, 38 Honorary Life Members, and 6 Inactive Members. The bad news is we have 86 

members who still haven’t paid their 2021 dues. If you are having difficulty paying your dues, 

please contact me or Rick Tkach, GK.  We now have an account funded by generous member 

donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing.  

 

 If you haven’t met or talked to our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry, please give him a 

call at 310-480-8281.  He is available to meet with you either live or remotely. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often includes pictures from our recent Council events and to check out our Bulletin Advertisers on 

page 16. June Bulletin included 4 pages of pictures from our Mother’s Day flower sales. 

 

Number86 was drawn for our June Good of the Order Drawing, which was John Mooney, who 

wasn’t present to win the $120.00 attendance prize.  In July, the pot for the drawing will return to 

$10.00.   

 

 I hope to see you all at our July Member Meeting, live in person. 

   

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

8th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

21st MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

24th OFFICER TRAINING – ST. BONIVENTURE 8:00AM 

25th INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS – Church Hall 10:45 AM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd BLOOD DRIVE – Church Hall 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

7th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

12th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 
 



 

 

 

                                                                         

FATHERS DAY DELIGHT 

By 

Frank Faecke 

 

 I rarely remember my dreams, but I did remember one this day. In the wee hours of Fathers 

Day, June 20, 2021, I had a strange one. I awoke first at about 3:30 am thinking about Archbishop 

Fulton J. Sheen. He was a worldwide television celebrity whom thousands saw and heard in his 

program called “Life is Worth Living.” 

 

 After drifting back to sleep, I awakened again just after 5 am. This time I clearly 

remembered having a conversation with Archbishop Sheen in my dream. I asked him, “Do you 

remember giving us seminarians a one week retreat at Holy Trinity Seminary near Dallas, Texas 

when you were 75-years-old?” He just politely smiled at me, and the dream ended. 

 

 Why did I have that dream on Fathers Day? I quietly prayed to Archbishop Sheen to help me 

say words to my sons that a good father should say. As a Catholic I believed in asking saints in 

Heaven for help. Just as he led thousands of men, women, and children to a peaceful union with God 

by his humor and simple explanation of beliefs, he could help me. 

 

 I got out of bed at 7 am, made coffee, and took my blood pressure. I was alone in early 

morning prayer and went to mass virtually from Ontario, Canada and received virtual communion. 

At 9:30 am my wife Julie and daughter Renee and I dined on delicious almond and crème cheese 

sweet rolls from Costco. At 10:30 am I headed to Cypress College track for my two and one-half 

mile walk protected by my floppy hat and sunglasses. Only about a dozen others were on the track. 

The breeze was pleasant, and my MP-3 player lifted my spirits with delightful songs as I circled the 

track. 

 

 After a one hour nap, I took Julie and Renee to join three of our sons in Long Beach, CA for 

our Fathers Day gathering. Our sons Andrew, Bill, and Patrick just returned from a guy’s excursion 

in San Diego. The six of us were joined by daughter-in-law Ronit, who drove from Glendale with 

our five and one-half month old grandson Samuel. Samuel greeted us with a smile, and other 

families dining in the covered outdoor bistro turned heads and smiled at Samuel. We dined and 

visited for two hours, sharing draft beer and burgers and vegan dishes. Our family ended the day at 

Patrick’s condo in Signal Hill, where we shared Renee’s delicious caramel and Oreo cookie ice 

cream cake. 

 

[Continued on next Page]  
 



 

 

[ …Continued from page 10] 

 

 Only our son Steven was missing, but sharing and hugging made the Fathers Day special. I 

gave Bill and Patrick hand-outs on the Rosary and Divine Mercy and promised to continue my daily 

prayers for them and their loved ones. The generous presents were wonderful, but being in our 

family’s presence was the greatest gift a father could want. 
 

May God bless you all and your families, 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                     Fetuses Found To Have Memories 
                                           By Jennifer Harper 
 
 They weigh less than 3 pounds, usually, and are perhaps 15 inches long. But they can 

remember. The unborn have memories, according to medical researchers who used sound and 

vibration stimulation, combined with sonography, to reveal that the human fetus displays short-term 

memory from at least 30 weeks gestation - or about two months before they are born. "In addition, 

results indicated that 34-week-old fetuses are able to store information and retrieve it four weeks 

later," said the research, which was released Wednesday. Scientists from the Department of 

Obstetrics and Gynecology at Maastricht University Medical Centre and the University Medical 

Centre St. Radboud, both in the Netherlands, based their findings on a study of 100 healthy pregnant 

women and their fetuses with the help of some gentle but precise sensory stimulation. On five 

occasions during the last eight weeks of their pregnancies, the women received a series of one 

second buzzes on their bellies with a "fetal vibroacoustic stimulator," a hand-held diagnostic device 

used to gauge an unborn baby's heart rate and general well-being. The baby's responses - primarily 

eye, mouth and body movements - were closely monitored over the weeks with ultrasound imaging 

to gauge "fetal learning" patterns. The researchers found that the babies acclimated themselves to the 

sounds and vibrations to the point that they no longer bothered to respond – a process known as 

"habituation." 

 

 "The stimulus is then accepted as 'safe' " by the babies, the study said. The team also found 

that the tiny test subjects actually improved these skills as they grew older, with those who were 34 

or 36-weeks old clearly showing that they had become familiar with the hum outside the womb. 

"The fetus 'remembers' the stimulus and the number of stimuli needed for the fetus to habituate is 

then much smaller,"  

 

 The study said. "It seems like every day we find out marvelous new things about the 

development of unborn children. We hope that this latest information helps people realize more 

clearly that the unborn are members of the human family with amazing capabilities and capacities 

like these built in from the moment of conception," said Randall K. O'Bannon, director of education 

and research for the National Right to Life Educational Trust Fund. 



 

June Meeting 

                         $120.00 
John Mooney 

 

 July Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 

 

Horacio Castro     Kevin Connell     Dante Garcia     Jim Bowler     Jerome Costa     Dan Rozak 

Bob Marsh     Benjamin Servin     Curt Briskorn     Bobby Velasquez PGK     Rolly Arenz PGK 

George Del Hierro     Kevin Alcaino     Rick Tkach GK     Mike Mercer     Donald A. Durensky 

Michael Masotto     William Serb PGK      

 

 

Anthony R. Galvan 7/1 Mike Morris 7/6 Andres Escobedo 7/7 

Peter Le 7/11 Mark Mooney 7/13 Ken Peterson PGK 7/14 

Mario Beca 7/16 Rick Tkach GK 7/16 Fr. Anthony Bautista 7/18 

Bill Mead 7/19 Jerome Costa 7/20 Re. Aaron Galvizo 7/21 

Dennis J. Montoya 7/21 Patrick Kirby 7/22 Walter Monoz 7/22 

Robert Escobar 7/25 Martin Rodriguez 7/26 Leo Griego 7/29 

Anthony Burkart 7/31  Joseph Choi 7/31 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 



 

 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Open 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


